Ga Lions Camp Inc. December Report Dec.4,2018

By Camp Chairman PCC Olin Newby

As we enter the month of December and the end of the
calendar year we still have some challenges for the camp.
However, I think we are making progress in making the
camp site a place where the blind population can enjoy
themselves. Christmas Camp is happening this weekend
December 7*,8™ and 9" . We have some volunteers as
well as 27 campers scheduled for the weekend. At this
late date, 1f you would like to visit please do so. We will
have Ron Worley from Augusta working with the other
staff as Program Director. Ron is blind and has agreed to
help the camp move to a new level in service to the blind
community.

People who wrote a letter of intend to be officers for the
camp next year are Ed Ressler ,Chairman, PCC Paul May



Vice Chairman, PDG David White Treasurer, and Joanne
Hull ,Secretary. These letters of intent had to be in by

December 1 2018. PCC Olin Newby will serve as
Chairman of the Camp Trustees.

The camp appreciates the donations and other support that
people continue to give for the camp.

For instance, now the Warner Robins club is selling
tickets for a miniature play house with the drawing being
held the last part of December. Get your tickets now.
Chairman Newby is sending out tickets now for help to
make this a successful project to help the camp.

At this time of the year it might be a good time to
remember someone that has died that served their
community as well as honoring someone that has made
some accomplishment in their life. One can do this by
buying a brick with that individuals name that will be a

lasting reverence for all to see in years to come. The cost
of the brick is $127

The Chairman is in the process of getting an advisory
committee together. If anyone knows of someone that
might want to serve and contribute to the camp in an
advisory way let me know.

Again, I want to Thank All that support the camp in so
many ways. PCC Olin Newby ,Chairman



